
Resolution Submitted by:
Mary Lou Pavoggi, President

American Postal Workers Union, AFL-CIO
Phoenix Metro Area Local #93

Whereas: The United States Postal Service (USPS) originates back to 1775 where Benjamin Franklin was appointed
the first Postmaster General during the Second Continental Congress and the USPS is one of the few government
agencies explicitly authorized by our Constitution.

Whereas: The Post Office is a non-profit organization mandated by Federal law, the Postal Reorganization Act of
1970, that generates $65 billion a year, is at the heart of a $1.3 trillion mailing industry that employs over 7.5 million
workers representing 7% of the country’s Gross Domestic Product (GDP).

Whereas: The USPS does not take one cent of taxpayer money and supports itself by selling stamps and postal
products.

Whereas: The Postal Service delivers to over 150 million homes and businesses 6 days a week and is one of the
most trusted government agencies.

Whereas: The Postal Service is the second largest employer in the US with more than 600,000 employees and one of
the largest employers of veterans.

Whereas: The Postal Accountability and Enhancement Act (PAEA) of 2006 mandated the USPS to prepay retiree
health benefits 75 years in advance within a 10 year period at a cost of $5.5 billion per year by 2016.

Whereas: The USPS Office of Inspector General ordered the Hay Group to audit the Civil Service Retirement
System (CSRS) and the Federal Employees Retirement System (FERS) finding a $75 billion surplus.  The Postal
Regulatory Commission employed the Segal Company to audit CSRS and FERS who found the pension funds to be
overfunded $50-$55 billion.

Whereas: If not for this unwise law (PAEA), the postal service would of had a surplus of over $600 million in 2013,
$1.4 billion in 2014, and $1.265 billion so far in 2015.

Whereas: Congress caused the financial crisis in the post office and Congress must fix it.

Whereas: 28% of US households, representing 93 million people, do not have access to affordable financial products
such as the ability to cash a check, transfer money or pay a bill at a reasonable fee driving them to rely on costly,
predatory services such as check cashing stores and payday lenders, trapping many in a cycle of debt.  The average
worker using legal loan sharks pays an average $2,400 per year in fees for banking services. .

Whereas: Corporate privatizers seek to gain control over larger segments of postal operations to get their hands on the
USPS $65 billion of annual revenue to make a profit on the NOT FOR PROFIT Postal Service. There are bills in
Congress to eliminate 100,000 jobs, eliminate Saturday delivery, close post offices and reduce open hours, phase out
door-to-door delivery, threaten postal workers collective bargaining agreements, health benefits, retirement pensions
and reduce service standards,

Therefore, be it resolved: The AZ AFL-CIO and its affiliated unions help mobilize the labor movement and our allies
in the community to support: H.Res. 54 that the U.S.P.S. should take all appropriate measures to restore mail delivery
service standards in effect as of July 1, 2012; and H.Res. 12 that the USPS should take all appropriate measures to
ensure the continuation of its 6-day mail delivery service; and S. 1742 The Rural Postal Act of 2015 that would
improve mail service by restoring stronger service standards and place a two-year moratorium on the closure of
additional mail processing plants.  It also would make the requirement for six-day mail delivery permanent.

Therefore, be it further resolved: The Postal Service should follow the Postal Regulatory Commission (PRC)
recommendation and provide basic financial services to the 93 million Americans who have limited access to bank
services.

Amended to include: H. Res. 28 that the sense of the House of Representatives that the United States Postal Service
should take all appropriate measures to ensure the continuation of door delivery to all business and residential
customers.








